
 

NLFR is committed to providing quality emergency services through the efforts of dedicated personnel. 

DISTRICT  
MEETINGS 

 

Board of Directors  
August 12, 2020 

4:00pm 
Station 1400 

 

(Documents will be posted at 
nlfr.org on 8-7-2020) 

 

The District will be following  
the mandate regarding  
public gatherings. 

tǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ  тκолκнлнл 

 
Summer is here! Notice the traffic?  The temperature 
difference in our District is significant. Lincoln City can  
be fogged in and 60 degrees with Rose Lodge bright 
sunshine and 85 degrees. This climate  difference brings 
its own set of conditions and priorities on the Emergency 
Scene. We can easily get a brush fire that turns into a 
Wildland Urban Interface Fire in a matter of minutes, 

threatening structures and people. A house fire can exhaust our firefighters after a shorter 
period of time. While on the costal strip, there can be complacency with outdoor burning     
and slick streets with a wet foggy morning.   Adjust your response and needs to meet the  
situation. This is also true with our Fire District neighbors, especially the one to the north. 
They can have even bigger climate changes. 
 
Open yard debris burning is closed county-wide. This is yard debris burning only. Open fires 
for cooking, recreation, and ceremonies are still allowed. There is no permit required for 
these activities. 
 
Face covering? Another moving target state-wide and it has changed again in the last week. 
Please follow the District Policy for buildings and response activities. If you need a cloth 
mask, we have lots at Station 1400. These are washable and reusable.  
 
PPE use on EMS calls has not changed. Wear what is appropriate for the activity you are 
engaged in. Wash your hands often and wash your uniform at the end of your shift, or if it 
gets contaminated.   

Message  
from  

Rob Dahlman 
Fire Chief 

 
Happy Retirement 
Dave McKee! 

 
For your dedication 
and hard work,  
you deserve the 
best retirement  

ever.  
 

Enjoy this new  
journey of your life.  
Cherish every  
moment and  
have fun! 

 
Weôll miss you! 
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Temporary Face Mask Standard Operating Guideline  
  
This Temporary Standard Operating Guideline is in effect from June 24, 2020, until rescinded. 
This follows the State of Oregon guidance issued for Lincoln County Oregon by Governor 
Kate Brown that was issued June 22, 2020 and became effective June 24, 2020.  
  
NLFR will make every effort to conform to the following guidelines and best practices to make 
our workplace safe and protect the citizens we serve.   
  
Stations:  
Face Masks will be worn at all times in Stations by visitors, contractors, volunteers, and     
employees. This applies when in any area of the station with the following  
exceptions:  
  
You are in your office space with the door closed and no one else is present  
While you are working in a space in the station where no one else is present  
You are in your bunk room and no one else is present  
During exercising, social distancing is encouraged  
During mealtimes, social distancing is encouraged  
While performing personal hygiene (showers, shaving, etc.)  
  
Vehicles:   
You are required to use a face covering at all times while in District vehicles,  
including while responding to emergency incidents, with the following exceptions:  
  
If the mask interferes with your vision or ability to communicate  
If you are the only occupant of the vehicle  

  
Out in Public:    
Masks are required to be worn by all personnel while out in the public specifically:  
  
While in NLFR uniforms or wearing any NLFR apparel  
On any District business  
While on any Emergency or Non-Emergency incident  

Continued on Page 7 



 

 

How risky is this activity?  
Four questions to ask yourself.            Oregon Health Authority  7/10/2020 
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Today we reported another 
record number of new  
cases of COVID-19. The 
cases include increases 
from workplace outbreaks 
as well as community 
spread from things like  
social gatherings with 
friends and family.  
 
Itôs a reminder of how  
important wearing a face  
covering, frequent hand 
washing, physical distanc-
ing and staying home 
when youôre sick continue 
to be as we work together 
to stop the spread of the 
virus.  
 
As you consider your daily  
activities, here are four  
questions that you can ask 
yourself to assess how 
risky the activity is. 



 

On one of the 4th of July TV programs, they  
showed a group of second graders learning how  
to do the Pledge of Allegiance.  They taught them 
how to stand with hand over heart and to repeat  
the words.  Then the teacher talked with them  
about what the Pledge meant and why it was  
important to say.    
 
 With all the turmoil and difficulties of today, I really 
appreciated the news segment.  It was positive.  It 
was a reminder of better times and the innocence  
of children.  But I was also struck by one word of  
the Pledgeé  
 
 I pledge allegiance to the Flag of the United States 
of America, and to the Republic for which it stands, 
one Nation under God, indivisible, with liberty and 
justice for all.  
 
 I wonder if this isnôt the crux of most of our  
challenges.  We donôt see ourselves as  
ñindivisible.ò  And I question whether we ever have.   
 
I think that we are more divided now than in our 
past, except for the Civil War. I hear people talk 
about ñAmerican values,ò but I feel sure we donôt  
all subscribe to the same ones.  I hear people talk 
about the divisiveness of politics and the damaging 
words used to describe those of different beliefs.  
 
 I see the protests in the streets and how they can 
turn to rioting, looting, and damaging our stores and 
infrastructure.  None of this speaks to our indivisibil-
ity.  It feels like the fabric of America is being torn 
apart. There are some who lament our current  
chaos and their words seem intended to encourage 
us to act in a more tolerant and collaborative fash-
ion.  But so many in our society seem undeterred  

in their efforts to be right or to win.  I keep wondering 
if this isnôt the same fight we had in the 1860ôs when 
the war was more clearly defined as North and 
South.  Even though all of those who fought that war 
are long gone, each new generation seems to carry 
forward that anger and resentment and act it out in 
hostility to people they think of as ñother.ò  
 
 In my Economics class, I remember the professor 
saying that a good economy is not about some  
people getting a bigger piece of the pie; it is about 
creating a bigger pie by working together so every-
one will flourish.  Americaôs success shouldnôt be a 
zero-sum game with some winners and losers.  We 
can all be winners, but only if we focus on what we 
can contribute to our success.  If our focus is tearing 
others down, striking out with our verbal assaults or 
our Molotov bottles of gas, there will be no positive 
energy to capitalize on.     
 
 If only we could be second graders again and just 
be learning the lessons of our country, maybe we 
could start over again!  Our forefathers wrote words 
to inspire us to build a ñmore perfect union.ò  It is 
with tremendous regret that I feel we are so divided 
that we are losing sight of the goal.  ñA more perfect 
unionéò  ñindivisibleé.ò may be idealistic or aspira-
tional, but if we continue to fail to see the worth of 
each person, we will surely fail to achieve that goal.  
And how very sad that is!    
 
  Judy Clark, Founder  

 
 

ñWhatever the Questionò 
Visit Our Website for More Information: 
hranswers.com 
 503-885-9815 
Permission was granted by Judy Clark to 
reprint this article. 
  

ON MY SOAPBOX                                            by Judy Clark, Founder of HR Answers, Inc. 

 

One positive 
thought in the 
morning can 
change your 
whole day. 

Enjoy the little 
things in life for 
one day youôll 
look back and  
realize they were 
the big things. 

ϥf you canɅt be kind 
           be quiet. 

3 



 
 
 

 

4 

Cheri McPherson 
Support Team Member 

9 Years 

LoRee LaFon 
Support Team Member 

7 Years 
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August 
Birthdays 

 

H appy 

Bi r t hday !  

Dallas Farley 
Firefighter 
August 15th 

Brian Nordyke 
Firefighter / Paramedic 

August 14th 

Steve Kha 
Firefighter / EMT 
Advanced 
3 Years 

Rick DeJager 
Captain / Paramedic 

3 Years 

Dennis Knudson 
Captain / Paramedic 

31 Years 

Steve Allen 
Support Team Member 

8 Years 

KrieAnn Kudar 
Administrative Assistant 

8 Years 

Cody Peterson 
Firefighter / EMT 
August 20th 

Daniel Sparrow 
Firefighter / Paramedic 

3 Years 

Dave McKee 
Division Chief 
August 10th 

Jared Bryan 
Firefighter 
August 9th 

Tom Gakstatter 
Firefighter / Paramedic 

August 11th 

No Photo 


